
State Data Reporting: Public Act 265 of 2018 
 
Beginning in Fiscal Year 2019-2020, institutions will be required to submit the 
information below through the Center for Educational Performance and Information 
(CEPI). CEPI is the state agency responsible for collecting, securely managing, and 
reporting education data in Michigan. CEPI applications include:  
Michigan Student Data System (MSDS) 
Student Transcript and Academic Record Repository (STARR)  
 
Reporting student-level data will also allow our member institutions inclusion in the 
higher education program platform, the MI School Data portal. The portal for education 
data is used to help citizens, educators, and policy makers make informed decisions 
that can lead to improved success for Michigan students.  
 
Trainings were held for members (CEPI data reporting) on April 23 and July 10.  
 
For this year, institutions can either submit the phase I information below to CEPI or 
submit through a survey that will be sent to them by the Department of Treasury and 
CEPI. The survey was sent to members last year to submit this data.  
 
The Department of Treasury shall collaborate with the center to use the P-20 
longitudinal data system to report the following information for each qualified 
postsecondary institution: 
 (a) The number of phase I students in the most recently completed academic year who 
in any academic year received a tuition incentive program award and who successfully 
completed a degree or certificate program. Cohort graduation rates for phase I students 
shall be calculated using the established success rate methodology developed by the 
center in collaboration with the postsecondary institutions.  
(b) The number of students in the most recently completed academic year who in any 
academic year received a Pell grant at the reporting institution and who successfully 
completed a degree or certificate program. Cohort graduation rates for students who 
received Pell grants shall be calculated using the established success rate methodology 
developed by the center in collaboration with the postsecondary institutions. 
 
MICU will work with member institutions on the requirements below and will submit the 
required data on behalf of the membership to the Department of Treasury and to the 
Senate and House Appropriations Subcommittees on Higher Education. 
 
The department of treasury shall not award tuition grants to otherwise eligible students 
enrolled in an independent college or university that does not report, in a form and 
manner directed by and satisfactory to the department of treasury, by October 31 of 
each year, all of the following: 
(a) The number of students in the most recently completed academic year who in any 
academic year received a state tuition grant at the reporting institution and successfully 
completed a program or graduated. 



(b) The number of students in the most recently completed academic year who in any 
academic year received a state tuition grant at the reporting institution and took a 
remedial education class. 
(c) The number of students in the most recently completed academic year who in any 
academic year received a Pell grant at the reporting institution and successfully 
completed a program or graduated. 
  
  
By February 1, 2019, each independent college and university participating in the 
tuition grant program shall report to the senate and house appropriations 
subcommittees on higher education, the senate and house fiscal agencies, and the 
state budget director on its efforts to develop and implement sexual assault response 
training for the institution’s title IX coordinator, campus law enforcement personnel, 
campus public safety personnel, and any other campus personnel charged with 
responding to on-campus incidents, including information on sexual assault response. 
	
	


